Family Health History (FHH) Taskforce Meeting


October 11, 2006

2:00-3:30 pm 

Room 201 UDOH Cannon Health Bldg.

Teleconference line dial 801-521-5399

Those in attendance: Jenny Johnson, Rebecca Giles, Steve McDonald, Mary Petty, Emily Waddoups, Charla Haley, Brett McIff, Carl Hanson (phone)

Minutes

Action items are in RED
· Introductions – Welcome Charla Haley! 

· “Tell Us Your Story” contest with KUTV (see project description): The committee suggested a short paragraph on the project be written and disseminated to interested organizations. Jenny will get a description written once the prizes and entry guidelines have been secured. The entry guidelines, prizes, and sponsors will be available on the Genomics Program website. 

· KUTV will work with their sponsors to get prizes: Jenny is meeting with KUTV sales representatives on Oct 20 to see if prizes have been secured. KUTV was going to approach MyFamily.com, Inc about prizes. Jim and Mary Petty have also agreed to donate 10, 1-hour genealogy research sessions as runner up prizes from their company Heirlines Family History and Genealogy. This is valued at a total of $1500. Mary will also look into donating some “grandfather” scrapbook kits as runner up prizes. 

· Marketing strategies: The committee said to be very careful about how we market a partnership with KUTV. We don’t want to discourage other media outlets from running a story on the contest. However, if KUTV falls through with prizes, Charla suggested approaching KSL to help with the contest. Sponsors will be recognized at the end of the news release and on the Genomics Program website. 

· News release: A news release has been scheduled for Monday November 20. If anyone has a family we could spotlight in the news release who has been impacted by their family health history, let Jenny know ASAP!
· UDOH homepage: Charla has gotten permission to have this highlighted on the Utah Department of Health homepage in November and December. 

· Other? The committee suggested distributing the project description to the Healthy Utah newsletter. Jenny will work with Brett to do this. Other ideas included health plans, community newsletters, state employee newsletter, etc. 

· Community mini-grants (see draft application): The committee made several suggestions on the mini-grants. Steve also sent the mini-grant application the March of Dimes uses for formatting ideas. Jenny will revise the applications based on this feedback. 
· Available by Nov 1 and due Nov 27, 2006

· Who should we send announcement to? The group suggested the mini-grants be sent to the Taskforce, senior centers/aging services, local health departments, Intermountain Healthcare, Utah Hospital Association, Utah Office of State Education, community health centers/AUCH, faith-based groups, etc. Jenny will try to get some mailing lists from other programs who have mini-grants. 

· Family History Library classes

· FHL contacted us to schedule classes 

· Nov 8 – 3:30 pm, B1 classroom
· Nov 15 – 3:30 pm, B1 classroom and 7 pm, Main floor classroom
· Nov 29 – 3:30 pm, B1 classroom 
· Increasing participation/marketing: Jenny has made a poster to hang in the FHL which has been approved by FHL personnel. These could also be posted in various places around the community. Rebecca suggested we think about how to reach communities outside Salt Lake City. Perhaps developing a PowerPoint presentation with the notes/speaking points included so others could use it as a template. This could also be included in any packets that are sent to libraries or the Family History Centers. 
· Mary suggested the Association of Professional genealogists (a group of volunteers) help give presentations to various community groups on family health history. This group is sort of like a speaker’s bureau for genealogy and could be trained to give the FHL presentations. 
· NEW IDEA! Packet to send to all Family History Centers and city/county libraries – Jenny will work on this packet and send a draft to the committee for review. We will try to get it sent out by the first week in November. Sally Patrick has sent Jenny contact information for all the libraries in the state. 
· Utah Genomics Plan – Jenny is combing both the FHH Taskforce and Chronic Disease Standing Committee work plans into one big “Utah Genomics Plan” as was suggested at the FHH Taskforce meeting in August. The plan should be finished by Nov 1 and feedback at that time would be appreciated!

· Follow up and updates on activities
· Mary Petty – reported that it will be very difficult to get an article in the Church News. We could possibly use the Church News to advertise the FHL classes in November. We will not be able to get one in the Ensign. Jim and Mary are working on a couple of articles for some genealogy magazines. The deadline for the articles is February. Ideas for include the “Tell Us Your Story” contest, what the Taskforce is doing, partnerships, etc. Jenny will review the articles for inclusion of family health history information and supply Mary/Jim with necessary information on the group’s activities. 

· Carl Hanson – KBYU/BYU TV and “Ancestors” special
· KBYU and BYU TV do not have funding to produce TV programs. They do provide some in-kind production services when a project has come through University channels and has full support from a College Dean. 
· KBYU is more likely to air programs that have a community partner (like the State Health Department) than BYU TV. BYU TV is already loaded with programming. 
· KBYU developed a series called "Ancestors" for PBS in 1997. One of the programs (20 minutes) dealt with family health histories called “Your Medical Heritage”. KBYU would be interested in airing an update of this program.  

· A one-hour documentary program that involves no travel would cost $25K - $30K to produce. Depending on the program, documentaries can run as high as $400K.  

· Summer Reunion news release – 4 papers and 1 radio interview were done as a result. 

· Wasatch Woman magazine – published an article on Lisa Cannon-Albright in last edition. Kara Thompson made these arrangements prior to leaving. Jenny will send out a copy of the article to the Taskforce.
· Senior Games – Carl reported that the Senior Games may be a great way to promote family health history. He said this was a very captive audience already invested in their health.

· Other – Mary suggested we look at presenting at the BYU Genealogy Conference (applications due in January 2007) and BYU Education Week. Mary will get dates for both events. 
· Next meetings

· Public Awareness Committee – Jenny will schedule one in November. 
· Family Health History Taskforce (everyone) – TBA early December
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